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Dear Ministerial and Parliamentary Staff, 
 

Motion for Respect Report 
 
I am writing to you as the Chair of the Joint Sessional Committee on Workplace Culture Oversight 
(the Committee). The Committee met last week and noted the importance of keeping all staff 
informed as to the Committee’s progress. 
 
The Committee has considered recommendation 2 from the Motion for Respect Report. 
Recommendation 2 in part relates to the appointment of an independent project manager and in 
part the recommendation states as follows:  
 

… an appropriately resourced independent project manager is to be appointed to 
execute implementation of accepted recommendations. The project manager is to 
report to the Committee, and is to work with the Presiding Officers, Clerk and Deputy 
Clerks of each House of Parliament, and other key stakeholders regarding such 
implementation.  

 
Due to the importance of this role in leading change across the MPS, this position will be advertised 
prior to Christmas and re-advertised mid-January 2023. The closing date for applications being early 
February 2023.  
 
It is envisaged this position will be filled shortly after.  
 
The Committee looks forward to working with the independent project manager in 2023 and seeing 
progress made on the Motion for Respect Report’s recommendations.  
 
Let me take this opportunity to thank you for your service to our community and I wish you, your 
friends and loved ones the very best for Christmas and the New Year.  
 
Yours sincerely, 

 

 
HON J P ROCKLIFF MP 

CHAIR 
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